Pre-meeting Reports
5th February
207. Police Report. The Chairman welcomed PCSO Philip Marshall who gave an overview of the crime statistics for January (attached) and detailed the current priorities. He briefed members on the outcome to date of the serious assault that took place on the 12th January. Two people were arrested at the scene and 5 have since been arrested. He was unable to give answers to some of the other queries due to ongoing enquiries and he undertook to research and get answers to a couple of minor enquiries which he would e-mail in due course. There was also some confusion on the way Philip had presented the statistics  using percentages and he promised to clarify the figures after the meeting. Mr Huxley pointed out that the new 101 number residents are encouraged to use to contact the Police did not appear in the Telephone Directory. 
208. Mr Andy Osman. The Chairman welcomed Andy Osman, the Head of Emergency Planning for Suffolk, who had come along to answer any questions that Councillors or residents might have regards the current consultation on the proposed emergency arrangements for Sizewell. He pointed out that the new plan had nothing to do with Sizewell C and was based on the current situation and possible emergencies that could come from the A and B station. The A station had now stopped operating and was partially defueled so there was a  reduced risk from that site but B remained the main subject of studies although the containment levels at that station were stronger than A in any case. He asked that residents read the booklet sent out to all households and respond to the consultation by 8th April. He accepted and understood the criticism from Cllr Howard that the booklet was difficult to read due to the colour and font and assured the meeting lessons had been learnt from this for next time. He reported that Suffolk were the first to go through this process since the accident in Japan. There were then discussions on the advice to take shelter, the way residents might be alerted to any danger and the recognition that self evacuation would be something that could not be controlled. Self evacuation would probably take place whatever the advice so the plan would incorporate that and the emergency services would be prepared for it and would keep routes opens. A designated evacuation route in any literature might help though as residents would be then more likely to use that route if they did choose to self evacuate and that would make the job of the police easier. There was discussion on the amount of warning that might be given with most envisaged incidents allowing some time for the emergency services to be alerted of an emergency, an assessment to be made and radio and TV to give warnings. This would probably be to stay in shelter until the extent of any release or incident could be established. This would be backed up with door to door patrols etc. and the emergency plan would cater for all the eventualities envisaged. A larger more sudden emergency however might not give the emergency services the luxury of a warning time and immediate actions would be decided, based on the nature of the event or release, so that the population was protected as best as possible. Again, radio and TV, word of mouth and patrols with loudspeakers would alert residents with vulnerable groups (care homes, schools etc.) evacuated as a matter of priority. The emergency instructions that would be sent to all homes in Leiston would make it clear what each course of action might entail and give advice on what to do. Cllr Ginger brought up his continued concerns that there should not be any further building in the town although he was aware of the ONR’s position on this and that the Suffolk Joint Emergency Planning Unit would be tasked with the responsibility of deciding whether any future developments could be accommodated in their detailed emergency plans. He thought that residents would prefer that there was no more development in the town however. Mr Osman went on to reassure the meeting that detailed work was being done with Suffolk Constabulary to ensure everyone in the proposed Detailed Emergency Zone could be safely evacuated if the occasion ever arose and that this would be extended for any new developments proposed within the DPZ. EDF realise why the DPZ arrangements are being extended as the public want that reassurance although they cannot see a scenario that would require it. Mr Osman concluded by explaining how, after the consultation is complete, he would write a report based on the responses, send that to the ONR and then complete his plan based on their response. Residents should see a plan in place by late June.
209. County Report.  The Chairman welcomed Cllr Richard Smith who reported that the Police and Crime Commissioner would be coming to a public meeting in Leiston, at the Community Centre, on 19th February. He congratulated the Film Theatre on a hugely enjoyable and successful pantomime again this year and then outlined the budgetary challenges being faced by the County Council over the next four years – another £150m needed to be saved. Cllr Cooper highlighted the deep concern and frustration at the sudden news that the Youth Club were to be displaced and hoped that Cllr Smith could help get a meeting with the right people in County to try and resolve this as quickly as possible. Cllr Smith reiterated his support for the Youth Club and the work that they did and hoped he could help. Finally there was some discussion on the Suffolk Schools performance issues and members hoped that Cllr Smith could help direct funds to Alde Valley High to allow them to fund any improvements they felt might help the situation.  
210. District report. Cllr Cooper drew members attention to the forthcoming Electoral Review which was being undertaken to look at reducing the number of District Councillors from 55 to 39.
During the above discussions, the time reaching 7.30pm, it was proposed by Cllr Ginger, seconded by Cllr Hawkins, and agreed, that standing orders be suspended to allow the public part of the meeting to be completed.
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211. Minutes. It was proposed by Cllr Cooper, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed that the minutes for the meeting of 22nd January 2013 be signed as a true record. 
212. Apologies. Apologies were accepted from Cllr Nunn and Cllr R Bailey.
213. Declaration of interests. Cllr Howard declared a non pecuniary interest in Agenda item 5, Cllr Ginger a non pecuniary interest in 8b and Cllr Hawkins declared an interest in the letter from the Long Shop in correspondence.   
214. Chairman’s Communications. The Chairman expanded on the previous discussion on the unwelcome news affecting the Youth Club. The solution that had been proposed by CYP was not satisfactory and a meeting was needed to discuss it further.  
215. Sizewell Emergency Arrangements. The main discussion had taken place during the Public session so members agreed to go through the 5 proposals in the consultation documents and pass comments on each so the Clerk could form a corporate reply. In the event there was unanimous support for each proposal except the first one where Cllr Howard proposed and Cllr Ginger seconded, that the Detailed Emergency Planning Zone be extended to 20 kilometres. Theirs were the only votes in favour however. During this debate Cllr Ginger again asked that no more development be allowed to take place in Leiston or in the DPZ if it is extended but Cllr Mrs Geater pointed out that there was such a low risk of an accident  she really could not see why we needed to tie ourselves down with such restrictions. It was agreed that the DPZ be extended to 4km as recommended and that Highbury Cottages be added (just outside 4Km). Outside the DPZ it was agreed that a Precautionary Emergency Planning Zone be introduced out to 15km and that an understanding is gained as to who lives out to 30km. It was agreed that an increased capacity for evacuation, rest centres and radiation monitoring be introduced to match the new zones and that a greater use of self evacuation be made whenever possible. It was expected that full information be given to residents, businesses and vulnerable groups out to 15km and that a detailed plan be drawn up for evacuation of schools, care homes and play groups out to 15km should they be downwind of any incident involving release of radioactive material. Additional comments members wished to make were that assurance be given that emergency services can cope with the evacuation and still provide sufficient security of the empty properties left behind. That vulnerable people in their own homes and dependents of rescue workers should also be identified for evacuation and that relatives and parents of the care home residents and school pupils evacuated are contacted so they do not worry. Finally, it was agreed that a volunteer first responder radiation team be set up to assist where possible.
216. Finance.

a) Accounts for payment. It was proposed by Cllr Cooper, seconded by Cllr Mrs Nunn and agreed that accounts presented in the sum of £14,354.86p along with £3,236.92p paid since the last meeting be approved for payment. 
217. Planning.
a) C12/2553 – Erect a white PCVu conservatory at the rear of the property at 32, Eastward Ho., Leiston.
RECOMMEND APPROVAL

b) C12/2381 – Retrospective planning permission for two 2.6m fence panels erected in rear garden to provide privacy at 16, Andrew Close, Leiston. Members noted the circumstances surrounding this retrospective application and all agreed that the 2.0m rule was in for a reason and that this should not be a precedent or departure from it.
RECOMMEND REFUSAL
c) C12/0016 – Erection of a single storey rear extension. Removal of existing dining room window blocking off and installing a velux roof light into dining room, move door to bed 1 until it allows access to proposed study room.  With velux roof light in corridor block of south facing window in bedroom 1. Install in proposed study room at 4 Southfield Drive, Leiston. 
RECOMMEND APPROVAL
218. County Matters

a) Highways. Members noted the notification on the table of the proposals to resurface various sections of the B1122 in March.
219. District Matters.
a) Divestment. Cllr Howard asked whether the District Council were considering divesting or selling off any car parks. Cllr Hawkins informed him that he was not aware of any proposals to do so.
220. Correspondence.

a) East Anglian Air Ambulance. Members noted the letter from the Air Ambulance and, on a proposition from Cllr Last, seconded by Cllr Boast, it was agreed to grant them £100 toward their running costs. Members all agreed just what a valuable resource this was.
Cllr Cooper declared an interest in the above item and stayed in the room.
b) Long Shop Museum. Members noted the letter from the Long Shop Museum requesting grant aid for this current year and explaining what was happening at the museum regards staffing and the proposals for the coming season. Cllr Ginger felt that it would be nice to have a representative from the museum come and address the Council to explain the changes in more detail before members decided the level of their support. This was seconded by Cllr Bailey and agreed.
Cllr Hawkins abstained.
c) Suffolk Accident Rescue Service. Members noted the report and request for grant aid from the Suffolk Accident Rescue Service and, on a proposition from Cllr Boast, seconded by Cllr Howard, it was agreed to grant them £75 to help them continue their good work in our area.
d) ASB – Sizewell Rd Car Park. Members noted the information letter received from SCDC with the costs for possible alterations to the Sizewell Road Car Park to combat anti social behaviour caused by vehicles late at night. Members were against any barrier or closure of the facility but noted the costs of the CCTV options. 
e) Sizewell C Consultation. Cllr Howard commented that the final response from Leiston-cum-Sizewell Town Council was a good one and seconded Cllr Gingers proposal that Boyer Planning be thanked for capturing the debate so well and producing such a pertinent response. The Clerk would ensure that our appreciation was shown to both Boyer and the District Council who had employed them.
221. Questions to the Chairman. 

a) Cllr Howard asked that it be remembered that members had asked that Town Appraisal, Neighbourhood Plan, Highbury Cottages and Upper Abbey Farm all be permanent Agenda items.   
There being no more business the meeting finished at 9.50pm.
       Chair                                                                    ---------------------------------------------
       Dated                                                                      ------------------------------------------
Page 4 of 4

